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From the Desk of:

Edward F. L. Terzian, Jr.

Biology Teacher


Hoggard High School
E-Mail: eterzian@nhcs.net
 
Room 122
Phone: 910.350.2072 x299

Dear Parents,


I will be spending a lot of time with your child over the next few months.  Fortunately, we will be immersed in the most interesting and exciting subject offered at Hoggard High School.  The study of living things is in depth, meticulous, and quite challenging.  It will require much patience on their part, your part, and my part.  I want to make it clear to you and your child that I am devoted to making sure that their exposure to biology in my classroom will be a positive and enlightening experience.  With your student’s help, my own commitment, and a strong and supportive administration here at Hoggard High School, we should be able to achieve every academic goal that we set.  Additionally, I urge you to become involved with their studies as much as possible.  Involved parents are my best allies in effectively teaching my students.  I strongly encourage close parental contact, as you may find over the next few months.  I welcome your phone calls, questions, and involvement with your child’s learning process.


This course will be structured in such a way that your child (not quite a child anymore!) has every opportunity to succeed.  I will contact you when necessary and appropriate by making phone calls to the home.  I will be available to my students for after school help (Tues. and Thurs. from 3:40 to ???), and whatever other times that are possible.  It is up to him or her to choose success or simply turn away.  Please help me make sure they choose to succeed.  I’m looking forward to working with you and your child this semester.


Sincerely,
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P S On the back of this sheet you will find my grading and academic policies.  Please look them over, sign your name at the bottom, and have your child return it to me by Friday the 28th of August.
	
Grading Policy

93-100%
A

85-92%
B

77-84%
C

70-76%
D

0-69%
F
	
Course Specifics

Necessary Supplies

· One pack of multi-colored color pencils
· A pack of Number 2 pencils
· A Biology notebook (3 ring binder)
· Loose Leaf Paper

· 500 Index Cards (honors only)

· One Glue Stick
All of these supplies can be purchased for about $10, and can be helpful in other classes as well.


Honors Biology:  70% Exams (Largely Mult. Choice)
15% Labs
15% Quizzes and Homework




Two Projects Due

*Grading System does not include End of Course Test, WHICH IS WORTH 25% OF THE STUDENT’S OVERALL GRADE!

General Biology:  50% Exams (Largely Mult. Choice)
25% Labs
25% Quizzes and Homework




One Extra Credit Project offered

*Grading System does not include End of Course Test, WHICH IS WORTH 25% OF THE STUDENT’S OVERALL GRADE!
· In order for most students to be very successful, 30 to 45 minutes of homework a night is average, whether it be assigned or just your student reviewing the day’s work on their own.  Honors students will have considerably more homework than general bio. students.
· One lateness to my class receives a warning, 2 receive a 15 minute visitation with me after school, 3 is a 30 minute one.  If a student is late several times (over three), administration will be notified and the student referred.  If an absence from my class should occur, all students will have exactly one week from the day(s) they return to make up quizzes, labs, and tests- ASSUMING THE ABSENCE IS EXCUSED.  Homework missed should be submitted on the day they return, making the student responsible for getting assignments while they are out of class.  If possible, I would like to send work home for ill students, or e-mail them the assignments and class work.  Feel free to contact me and arrange this during your child’s absence, as it is often difficult for a teacher to track down an absent student.

· Missing a day of class on block scheduling is like missing two days of class.  If a student should miss multiple days of my class, it may become extremely difficult to catch up effectively, and some students can lose hope.  Let’s try to avoid this from happening as much as possible- I know I will do everything I can to prevent that situation.  Almost all of my students’ failures are due to absence.
· Assignments, tests, and important information can be found on my website.  The address is http://www.geocities.com/nhcseterzian. The website will be changing mid semester, so please remain abreast of those changes!
· All other academic and behavioral concerns such as cheating and misconduct can be referenced in the “Student Handbook” which they should have received on the first day of classes each year.

· Time allowed, we may dissect a fetal pig at the end of this course.  If your student feels uncomfortable doing this or if you feel uncomfortable letting your student do this I would like to be presented with alternative plans for their studies by the end of December.  I will approve or reject the plans soon after.  The material learned during this activity is invaluable and you student will be responsible for it (via practical exam) whether doing the dissection or not.
· Review books will be offered for purchase in this class.  They are paperback and they touch on all the major topics we will discuss in this class.  They are helpful for midterm and final reviews. These books can be very helpful for a state tested course such as biology, but they are not required!  They are $15.00 and money will be collected the week of September 7th.  September 11th will most likely be the last day to purchase one of these books.

Please sign here and return just this slip to verify that you have read this document

Parent__________________________________Student______________________________

If I cannot easily read your signature, please print your name beside it.  Thank you.







